

Popcorn Puzzler

Josh loved being a Cub Scout. He loved going on hikes and learning to tie knots. He loved playing games with the other scouts. But he didn't love selling popcorn.

Every year the scouts sold popcorn. They set up a stand at the mall. They had a contest to see who could sell the most. Josh never won.

"I have a problem," Josh told his dad. "I'm not good at selling popcorn."

"How do you think you could get better?" asked his dad.

Josh thought. "I could see what the top sellers are doing?"

"That's a great idea," said his dad. "It sounds like a good way to solve your problem."

Josh watched his friend Iggy while he was selling popcorn. Iggy was a top seller. Josh noticed that Iggy smiled and chatted with people walking by. Josh usually just stood around quietly until people talked to him. But he thought he'd try it Iggy's way. Just to see if it worked.

The next time someone walked by, Josh said "hello!" He introduced himself and said that he was selling popcorn for the Cub Scouts. It worked! Josh sold a whole box of popcorn.



But it didn't always work. Josh felt like he had more to learn. So he watched Iggy again. This time he noticed that Iggy told people what the money from the popcorn sales would be used for.

The next time he talked with someone, Josh said, "we are raising money to go on a camping trip." That made the person smile. And they bought some popcorn!

At the end of popcorn season Josh still hasn't sold the most popcorn. But he had sold a lot more than ever before! "I've learned a lot," he told his dad. "And I had a lot more fun, too."



## This page has been intentionally left blank.



## NAME: \_\_\_\_\_

DATE:

- 1. What does Josh love about being a cub scout?
  - a. Swimming
  - b. Hiking
  - c. Selling popcorn
  - d. Campfires
- 2. What is Josh's problem?
  - a. He doesn't like being a cub scout
  - b. He's in trouble with his dad
  - c. He doesn't have any friends
  - d. He's not good at selling popcorn
- 3. Why did Josh watch what Iggy was doing?
  - a. Because Iggy was his friend
  - b. Because his dad told him to
  - c. Because Iggy was good at selling popcorn
  - d. Because Iggy was mean
- 4. What was Josh doing that was NOT working?
  - a. Standing around quietly
  - b. Smiling and talking to people
  - c. Telling people what the money was for
  - d. Being rude



Instructions for teachers:

These questions can be used to assess understanding of the reading passage.

The item in bold is the correct answer for each question.

- 1. What does Josh love about being a cub scout?
  - a. Swimming
  - b. Hiking
  - c. Selling popcorn
  - d. Campfires
- 2. What is Josh's problem?
  - a. He doesn't like being a cub scout
  - b. He's in trouble with his dad
  - c. He doesn't have any friends
  - d. He's not good at selling popcorn
- 3. Why did Josh watch what Iggy was doing?
  - a. Because Iggy was his friend
  - b. Because his dad told him to
  - c. Because Iggy was good at selling popcorn
  - d. Because Iggy was mean
- 4. What was Josh doing that was NOT working?
  - a. Standing around quietly
  - b. Smiling and talking to people
  - c. Telling people what the money was for
  - d. Being rude